SECRETARY’S RECORD, NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

BEFORE THE NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

In the Matter of Black Hills/Nebraska
Gas Utility, LLC, d/b/a Black Hills
Energy, Papillion, seeking approval of
a Farm Tap Safety Proposal and
Associated Tariff.

Application No. NG-0090

ORDER CONTINUING HEARING

Entered: May 15, 2017

BY THE HEARING OFFICER:

On December 5, 2016, Black Hills/Nebraska Gas Utility, LLC, d/b/a
Black Hills Energy (Black Hills), Papillion, Nebraska, filed an appli-
cation seeking approval of a Farm Tap Safety Proposal and the asso-
ciated tariff. Petitions for Formal Intervention were granted to the
Public Advocate (PA) and Northern Natural Gas Company (NNGC).

After a planning conference, a hearing was scheduled for May 16,
2017, continuing to May 17, 2017, if necessary.

On May 15, 2017, a Joint Motion for Continuance was filed by the
PA and Black Hills, seeking to continue the hearing to a later date.
NNGC offered no objection to the Motion to Continue the Hearing.

Therefore, I find the Hearing in Docket No. NG-0090 originally
scheduled to begin on May 16, 2017, shall be rescheduled to Tuesday,
July 25, 2017, at 11:00 a.m. CDT, in the Commission Hearing Room, 300
The Atrium, 1200 N Street, Lincoln, Nebraska.

If auxiliary aids or reasonable accommodations are needed for
attendance at the meeting, please call the Commission at (402) 471-
3101. For people with hearing/speech impairments, please call the
Commission at (402) 471-0213 (TDD) or the Nebraska Relay System at
(800) 833-7352 (TDD) or (800) 833-0920 (Voice). Advance notice of at
least seven days is needed when requesting an interpreter.

ORDER
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Hearing Officer that the hearing
on this matter is continued to Tuesday, July 25, 2017 at 11:00 a.m.
CDT, in the Commission Hearing Room, 300 The Atrium, 1200 N Street,

Lincoln, Nebraska.

ENTERED AND MADE EFFECTIVE at Lincoln, Nebraska this 15th day of
Ma7, 2017.

BY:

Rod Johnson
HEARING OFFICER
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